
 

 

 
Request under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for your request for information which we received on 20 January 2020. 
 
I am pleased to confirm the following. 
 

1. In November 2019, Northampton General Hospital Trust announced it was 
postponing 'some' non-urgent inpatient surgery procedures until the end of March 
2020 to free up capacity for emergency care. 

1A. In November or December 2019, did your Trust also postpone non-urgent 
inpatient surgery procedures until March 2020 (or later)?   
 
The Trust did not postpone any elective procedures in order to free up emergency 
capacity. 
 
1B. How many procedures were postponed? 
 
N/A 

  
2. In November 2019, NHS sources reportedly said that extra funding was being offered 

this winter to Trusts. Trusts were asked to put forward suggestions and make the 
case to NHS England for this supplementary money. 

2A. Did your Trust put forward a case to NHS England to receive extra funding for 
the winter period?  
 
Yes 
 
2B. What quantity of funding did you ask for? 

 
Winter capital. £705k agreed  
a. £430k Cerner flow module 
b. £150k additional WOWs 
c. £125k voice to text 

 
 

Winter capital. £705k agreed  
 

a. £430k Cerner flow module 
b. £150k additional WOWs 
c. £125k voice to text 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hsj.co.uk%2Fquality-and-performance%2Ftrust-takes-drastic-step-to-cancel-electives-over-winter%2F7026409.article&data=02%7C01%7Cfoi.publicationschemeco-ordinator%40mkuh.nhs.uk%7Caec3cd2809a742957ec208d79db294e7%7Ce96dd0a15d474a949e4a5c1056daa82c%7C0%7C0%7C637151263727548475&sdata=qPs%2FHG7ptTZO9OZu8Eq%2F4WxsqzEer7DsIyBZxjMAd7Q%3D&reserved=0


2C. What purpose did you propose for the funding? 
 
As above 
 
2D. What quantity of winter funding did you receive from NHS England?  
 
As above 
 
You are advised that this information is provided in accordance with the Freedom of Information 
Act 2000 and is for your personal use. Any re-use of this information will be subject to copyright 
and the Re-Use of Public Sector Information Regulations (1st July 05) and authorisation from 
Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust will be required.  In the event of any re-use, the 
information must be reproduced accurately and not used in a misleading manner.  
 
If you are unhappy with the information received in response to this request, please address your 
complaint to the Patient Affairs Office at Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust, Standing 
Way, Eaglestone, Milton Keynes MK6 5LD  If, after exhausting our internal process, you are still 
unhappy with the information received, you may write to the Information Commissioner's Office, 
Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. 
 
If you need any further assistance, please do not hesitate to contact us at the address above. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
Freedom of Information Co-ordinator 
For and on behalf of Milton Keynes Hospital NHS Foundation Trust 
 

 
Any re-use of this information will be subject to the 

‘Re-use of Public Sector Information Regulations’ and best practice. 


